# Mass Intentions

**SATURDAY - Saints Peter and Paul** 

4:30 p.m. Susan and Erik Norton (Miller Family)

**SUNDAY -** Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

People of the Parish 8:00 a.m. 10:15 a.m. Dr. and Mrs. Aquino MONDAY - Saint Junipero Serra

7:30 a.m. Rose Mary Warren (Merle & Bev Smith)

**TUESDAY** 

10:00 a.m. Brethren Home: Jean Overbaugh (Al & Rosemary

Lowas)

**WEDNESDAY - Saint Thomas** 

NO MASS

THURSDAY - Independence Day

9:00 a.m. Janet Groft (Fletcher Family)

FIRST FRIDAY - Saints Anthony Zaccaria and Elizabeth of Portugal

9:00 a.m. Susan and Erik Norton (Miller Family)

FIRST SATURDAY - Saint Maria Goretti; Blessed Virgin Mary

8:00 a.m. Rita Bucher (Ann.) (Lester & Children)

4:30 p.m. People of the Parish

NEXT SUNDAY - Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time H. Walter and Anna Belle Smith (Bob Smith) 8:00 a.m.

10:15 a.m. Dennis M. Smith (Smith Family)

## The Week Ahead

Sunday - Loose Change Collection - Love of Neighbor



Wednesday - Parish Office - Closed

Thursday - Parish Office - Closed

Friday - Parish Office - Closed

Save the Date: Breadbox Media welcomes Dr. Scott Hahn for a day long retreat at New Oxford High School on Saturday, August 24th. The day will feature 3 talks and lunch. Come have your faith renewed. The cost is \$25 which includes lunch. For more information and to register visit www.breadboxmedia.com/ paconference or email Pete Socks pete.socks@breadboxmedia.com or call his cell at 717-521-3137.

A special thanks to T.J. Smith Trucking & Excavating, Inc. for sponsoring an ad in our bulletin. Please remember to support our weekly sponsors.



Immaculate Conception Thrift Shop is having a 50% off moving sale now until Saturday, July 13. Shop hours are Monday to Saturday from 9:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m. Questions? Call 717-624-1272. We will be moving to the Immaculate Conception Parish Center on N. Peter's Street (behind the church) and plan to reopen on Monday, July 29.

New Hope Ministries is in need of the following items: Hot dogs, canned chicken, 100% juice, fruit cups and ketchup. Items can be dropped off directly to New Hope at 120 N. Peters Street, New Oxford. Are you looking to volunteer? Call Linda Vesev at 717-624-4700 for current open positions and more details.

#### SACRIFICIAL GIVING

Sunday Collection Budget Weekly Total Needed	
6/23/19	
Adult Weekly Collection	\$510.00 \$9.50
Weekly Collection Total Weekly Surplus/Deficit Y-to-D Surplus/Deficit	2,123.75

Certificate Sales - HELP IS NEEDED to sell gift certificates after the 10:15/11:00 a.m. Mass on Sunday. Please contact Dawn Smith at 717-965-2559. The sales for this week were \$1,390 with a profit of \$52.50. Please know how very grateful we are to all of you who support our Grocery Certificate Program. Before going for groceries, please consider purchasing Weis or Giant cards.

### SAVE THE DATE



Please join us on Sunday, August 11 for our Annual Parish Picnic to be held at the New Oxford Social Club Pavilion. Volunteers are Church Picpic needed to help plan the picnic. Contact Linda Brown at 717-624-8312 to sign up.

## 2019 Diocesan Annual Campaign Update as of May 5, 2019

Parish Goal for 2019: \$53,100.00 **Total Paid:** \$39,033.00 **Total Pledged:** \$19,219.00 **Outstanding Pledges:** \$15,720.00

Total Paid + Outstanding

Pledge Balance: \$54,753.00

Percentage toward goal: 103.11% Average Gift: \$179.05 **Number of Donors:** 218

Thank you to the 218 donors who helped us to surpass our Diocesan Annual Campaign goal this year.

MEN! Treat yourself to a retreat this summer. Join the men of our parish on the beautiful campus of Mt. St. Mary's University, Emmitsburg, Md. WHEN? Weekend of Friday (evening) August 2 until early afternoon, Sunday, August 4. Father Bill Garrott, Saint Dominic Priory, Washington D.C. will talk about "The Gospel Tool Box". You can obtain more information by calling 717-521-3137 Pete Socks or bv email pete.socks@gmail.com. Make your reservations NOW to ensure a room. YOU'LL BE GLAD YOU DID!

A Family Perspective by Bud Ozar - Today's gospel reminds us once we set our "hand to the plow" of parenting and marriage, "we cannot look back." This is what commitment means: we have said YES to what was, what is and to what can be.

Mass with Charismatic Prayer for Healing at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church in Abbottstown on Monday, July 1. Praise and Worship starting at 6:30 p.m. with Mass at 7:00 p.m. Individual prayer available. For more information phone or text Janet at 717-259-7798 or email at nocfp@yahoo.com.

The John Timon Reily Historical Society is Celebrating 50 Years. Help us celebrate by attending one of the following events:

<u>Saturday</u>, <u>July 6</u>, <u>11:00 a.m.</u> to <u>12:30 p.m.</u> - **Tour of Sacred Heart Basilica** with Fr. Howard giving a tour of the "Chapel" and Tim Smith giving historical information on the cemetery. Refreshments to follow.

<u>Sunday, September 22, 12:30 to 3:00 p.m.</u> - **Dinner** at the Basilica with special speakers

<u>Tuesday, October 15, 7:00 p.m.</u> - A **telling and showing** of history in the Conewago Valley at the Knights of Columbus, McSherrystown.

Please visit jtrhs.org for more information.

**Queen of the Rosary Express** - Join us as we "Ride the Rails" traveling from Joyful Mystery to Joyful Mystery of the Holy Rosary. We will encounter our Blessed Mother & Saints on our Summer Adventure.

WHO: Children 4 years to Grade 5\*

WHEN: July 14 to July 18 (6:00 to 8:30 p.m.)

WHERE: Saint Aloysius Church WHY: Faith, Friendship and Fun

\*VBS is for children who are 4 years old through students who just completed grade 5. **Please register by Monday, July 8** by calling Mr. Groff at 717-327-9952 so that we can prepare to welcome your child(ren) on the *Queen of the Rosary Express*.

**Rosary for America...**Every 2nd Saturday of the month we gather on the New Oxford Square to pray the Rosary for America. Please come and pray with us. Bring a friend! The next date is **Saturday, July 13**.

See history brought to life in the Seton Shrine's living history tour, Catherine Comes Home. Step back to 1842 and discover the life of Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton through the eyes of her daughter Catherine, and other beloved friends. The Catherine Comes Home living history tour is available every Sunday through August 18, between the hours of 12-5 p.m. Tickets are \$10/adult, \$7/youth ages 7-18 and free for children six and under. Buy tickets online at setonshrine.org/living-history-tour.

Bus Trips - The St. Aloysius Friendly Group is sponsoring the following Bus Trips: "St. Michaels, MD" on Thursday, August 22, Crab Claw Restaurant, Patriot Cruise, \$104. Sight & Sound "Jesus", Wednesday, September 25, Shady Maple Lunch, \$105. "Raystown Lake", fall colors, Proud Mary lunch cruise, Thursday, October 17. Contact Jim Long by text 717-965-6780 or jimlong52@embarqmail.com for details and reservations.

<u>Save the Date:</u> Retreat on Saturday, September 7, 2019; St. Aloysius Parish Hall, 29 S. Queen St., Littlestown, Presenter: Sister Eileen Quinn, Aisling Retreat House, 8:30 a.m. to 12 Noon, refreshments included. Please join us for the opportunity to grow stronger in your faith.

"Everybody needs beauty as well as bread, places to play in and pray in, where nature may heal and give strength to body and soul."

> -St. Junipero Serra (1713-1784), Patron of Vocations, Feast Day July 1

Project Rachel is a diocesan-based network of specially trained clergy, counselors, and laypersons who provide a team response of care for those suffering in the aftermath of abortion. The ministry serves as an open and non-judgmental place for post-abortive women and men to talk with someone about their experience and – when the client desires it – to provide referrals to professional counseling, confession, support groups, and Rachel's Vineyard. Many women and men are at different places with their post-abortion experience, and *Project Rachel* exists to help these people find the help that they need in addressing the trauma, guilt, or grief they may be feeling. The Respect Life Office will host a training for Project Rachel on Tuesday, June 18th from 10 am - 12 noon (followed by a lunch) for any priests, therapists, or volunteers who would like to join the program. Please send an email to Tom O'Neill at toneill@hbgdiocese.org to RSVP.



See movies for free at the Seton Shrine in its new film series, First Saturday Films. On the first Saturday of each month at 3 p.m., the Shrine will show feature films in its theater for free.

July 6 - Mary Poppins Returns

August 3 - Creed II

September 7 - Spiderman in to the Spiderverse

Seating is limited. Get your free tickets at www.setoneshrine.org/first-saturday-films. The Shrine is located at 339 South Seton Avenue, Emmitsburg, MD.

**Mark your calendars** for the 5<sup>th</sup> Annual Diocesan Women's Conference at Bishop McDevitt High School, October 12, 2019. Keynoter is Helen Alvare---popular speaker, author, and Catholic personality. There will be 30+ workshops, Confession, Adoration with Benediction, music, vendors, food and Mass celebrated by Bishop Gainer. Registration info. coming soon.

Faith in Action! The Diocesan Summer Camp for Adults with Intellectual & Developmental Disabilities is seeking volunteers to assist at its residential camp, August 11-16, 2019. The camp takes place at Camp Kirchenwald in Lebanon County and serves the needs of approximately 40 adults. The camp has been held annually for the past 33 years, and is primarily dependent on volunteer support. Last year, volunteers from parishes throughout our Diocese participated alongside volunteers from other faith communities to help make this ministry a success. Anyone 16+ is welcome to volunteer for full-time or part-time duties; there is a particular need for male volunteers, 18 or older, who are able to spend the night. All volunteers are required to complete the Diocesan Clearance process and attend a brief training session prior to helping at camp. There is no cost to volunteers; all meals, events, campground activities, etc. are included. A deadline of June 30, 2019 for expressing volunteer interest is requested in order to facilitate planning efforts.

Sponsor a Camper - Would you like to sponsor a campership for a person with a disability who might not otherwise be able to afford camp? The Diocese of Harrisburg seeks donations to defray the cost for campers to ensure that each individual who would like to attend camp is able to do so, regardless of finances. A full week of camp costs \$575, but donations in any amount will be welcomed. They can be sent to the Office of Ministry with People with Disabilities, 4800 Union Deposit Road, Harrisburg, PA 17111. Checks should be made payable to the Diocese of Harrisburg. For more information on volunteering or sponsoring a camper, please contact Larry Kiley at 717-657-4804, Ext. 322, or email <a href="mailto:likiley@hbgdiocese.org">lkiley@hbgdiocese.org</a>.